
 

                Adult Midwest Unitarian Universalist Singles Enrichment 

The AMUUSE News 
Your first newsletter from the “putter together-er” since not ready to call myself 

an editor yet.  I haven’t gotten the newsletter template down yet, so I will get the 

news out anyway. 

 
A BELATED THANK YOU 

I have been remiss in thanking all of you who contributed to my tribute when I left the 

office of Central Registrar.  I have been doing the job in one form or another since 1975.  

It went through many incarnations from registrar to secretary when we incorporated and 

then to Central Registrar.  I am not the Publications Secretary.  I did produce the 

newsletter many years ago.  It was printed on a dot matrix printed and then I cut and 

pasted it and mailed it out.  I am hoping to have a space in each newsletter for history and 

would love to have you contribute memories and/or pictures that mean something to you.  I 

may even include some of the old dot matrix items. 

Just me, 

Sharon 

 
From our President 

 
This past weekend, Fall temperatures blew into the Midwest ending our streak of 70+ 

degree temperatures and even bringing snow to some of us. While I enjoyed the sunshine 

and warmth this Fall, I love the colder temperatures and brisk winds. It makes me feel 

alive somehow.  I also enjoy what I consider the tastes of Fall and Winter, gingerbread 

and pumpkin pie. Trader Joe’s allows me to indulge my senses with their coffees and also 

has a nice winter blend that is like pfeffernusse cookies. And there are no calories in 

coffee. 

The Fall Weekend at Tower Hill went well, but while we were there we got the sad news 

that William Watson had passed. He and Ann-Patrice usually attended our Fall weekend 

and we were already missing them when we got the news. It is a great loss to both our 

community and to the Saug-for-All group. William gave a lot to others over the years as a 

camp director and leader of many morning groups. He and I had many conversations about 

AMUUSE and what it means to others and how to help it continue to enrich the lives of 

single. He will be remembered fondly.  

The Board made the decision to have one camp this year in July at Kettunen Center in 

Tustin, Michigan. The dates are the July 9-15. This will be the only traditional AMUUSE 

camp. We have lots of space, so we hope we can fill it to the brim. We are also able to       



 

offer what we are call, a “Taste of AMUUSE “ in August, the 20th to 24th). It will be a 

cross between a weekend and a traditional AMUUSE camp. It is a good option for 

newcomers to sample what we have to offer. Morning groups will be different each day and 

evening events will be somewhat different as there is not large dance space at Tower Hill. 

One can walk to Lake Michigan, however, and it is also possible to drive to the beach.  

I hope you all have a warm and wonderful holiday season. I am thankful for many things, 

but my friends from AMUUSE are at the top of my list. I hope you will plan to come to 

camp this summer where we can enrich our lives by reconnecting as well as by getting to 

know new people. Until we meet again, I’ll hold you in my heart.  

Hugs,    

Gwen 
 
OUR FALL TOWER HILL WEEKEND 

We had wonderful weather for our October weekend.  Folks were able to hike down to our 

beloved Lake Michigan.  It was wonder to be joined by folks who haven’t been around for a 

long time. And just a reminder, married folks can come to our weekends, with or without 

their spouses.  We had a diverse selection of morning groups.  And as usual, folks pitched 

in and helped wherever needed.  This is one of the wonderful things about AMUUSE.  We 

had a tribute to William Watson before our auction  Many folks shared heartfelt 

memories and stories about William.  We did wonder if we should dress up in our costumes 

before the tribute, but decided William would have appreciated our costumes.  Hopefully 

the weekend was enjoyed by all. 
Some Photos from the weekend 

 
photos by Kathy Lantz 

 
 
oTHER THOUGHTS ABOUT THE WEEKEND 



 

My thoughts about the Tower Hill Weekend.   I love the way Sharon brings all the campers 

together from opening to closing. 

Bev Stefano 

 

Boffo weekend   --- Andy Parke 

 

For Want of More 
Yes, there was talk of “retiring” the auction!?  oh the horrors!  
Must we sacrifice a yearly ritual, a celebratory experience, 
a fall pilgrimage?  Amazingly enough, there may still be some 
campers who have not yet had the opportunity to stick their 
toes in the auction waters.  Talk about deprivation!  Lo, this is 
what they may be missing:  the creativity of gift baskets 
offered(themed experiences with accessories), unique 
handcrafted items, or a personalized camper-to-camper 
connection(aren’t Ya  wonderin’ now?) 
We cannot let this fun extravaganza be shuttered away.  Why 
you say?  Wellll, you get to observe some rather quirky human 
behavior at a camp venue:  Jeanne Koranda is a wizard of a 
wheeler and dealer-she’ll split some items with a fellow 
bidder, campers sometimes pool together to bid on an 
especiallY enticing item(a weekend at a fellow camper’s 
house, I run around like a headless chicken-giving up on some 
items when I see I will be outbid, or . . . or negotiating with 
another ”i’ll stop bidding on X if You stop bidding on Y.”  where 
else might you have this thrilling, chilling experience with 
everyone-and in a Halloween costume? 
I implore you-Save the whales and the Amuuse auction!   Email  
Sharon now! 
Sandy Argas 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

More from Andy Parke 
 
Here are two items I have imagined over the last three decades: 
  
  

Autumn Travelers from Canada 

  

Who deze gooties tink dey is? 

Hornking past my house, dey whiz. 

Always shooting off dere mouth. 

Hey, shouldn’t dey be heading’ south? 

Who dese gooties tink dey is!  

There’s droppings on the walk – Gee whiz! 

Everywhere you look, there’s poop.  

Too bad they travel in a goop group. 

  

(Actually, I don’t mind if they fly over and honk me awake in the middle of the night.  

I don’t even object when they dump on the sidewalks around the local public library.  

The northern visitors are welcome here in the rust belt, 

because our economy needs every goose it can get – even one from the Canadians!) 

  

 

I was at the public library, and I noticed one of my former (elementary school) pupils 

repetitively stamping lending library insert cards.  I asked her if she imagined, earlier in 

her life, that she would be doing that particular task when she was a teen-ager.   With no 

small measure of scorn in her expression and in her voice, she growled, “It beats flipping 

burgers, MR. PARKE.”  Now, nearly thirty years later, it finally dawned on me that she 

might also have said (and meant), “In life, not all stepping stones have to be beautiful.” 

  

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

        

 

  

AMUUSE Board 2017

 
President- Gwen Valore (16-17) 
295 N. Franklin St.  
Delaware, OH 43013 
740-363-4630 gwencody@hotmail.com 
 
Treasurer- Susan Stewart (17-18) 
10423 Lawnhaven Cr. 
Indianapolis, IN 46229-2126 
317-891-2684 susiegene@juno.com 

 
Central Registrar-Barb Kuntz July (16-17) 
6521 High Point Run 
Ft. Wayne, IN 46825 
260-403-2059  campkuntz@gmail.com 

 
Recording Secretary- Kathe Merritt (17-18) 
5758 Firethorne 
Toledo, OH 43615 
419-866-2012  kbricmont@att.net  
 
Publications Secretary- Sharon Spencer (17-
18) 
336 Birchwood Ct. 
Vernon Hills, IL 60061 
847-816-3356  ssamuuse@aol.com 
 
WebMaster – (17-18) 
Jeff Medsker 
 

Camp Reps 
 
Rosie Rimrodt- July (16-17) 
1725 A St. 
Normal, IL 61761 
309-838-6356  rrimrodt@aol.com 
 
Donna Davis- July (16-17) 
23946 Cretewood 
Crete, IL 60417  neonnuts@sbcglobal.net 

 
John Murphy At Large (17-18) 
PO Box 988 
Mc Henry, IL 60051 
606-349-0400  murphyj@ameritech.net 

 
Ken Butch Aug. (16-17) 
2413 Muir Field Rd. 
Madison, WI 53719 
608-338-6599   KJButch@hotmail.com 

          AMUUSE     2017 
 
March 31-April 2  Camp Edwards  
 Weekend ς                       East Troy Wisconsin 
 
May   5-7 Tower Hill Weekend 
 
July   9-15 Camp at   Kettunen            
                                            Retreat Center 
   
 
August  20-24  Tower Hill  
                                             Mini Week 

 
October  27-29 Fall Weekend and  
                                           Board Meeting 
 

 



You look out your frosty window and daylight is getting shorter.  There's a stiff breeze 
blowing from the north, and thoughts of hibernating 'til spring fill your daydreams.   
 
Before all you winter-haters trundle off to your respective caves, however, it's time to 
mark your 2017 calendars NOW for the - 
 

AMUUSE April Fools Fun Fest 
March 31st – April 2nd 

 
Yes, AMUUSE is once again returning to Camp Edwards in East Troy, Wisconsin for 
another wild and wacky weekend. We'll be living it up as we welcome the return of 
balmy spring weather.  Plush accommodations [we're talkin' four walls and doors that 
close]?  Check!  Fine dining on the shores of beautiful Lake Beulah? Check!  Stuffed 
moose heads? Check!  It wouldn't be camp without 'em.  And it won't be camp without 
YOUR smiling face, too.   
 
So find your Groucho glasses, whoopie cushions and best jokes cuz there'll be yucks 
aplenty as we give Old Man Winter the boot.  Start gathering your friends because 'the 
more' really IS 'the merrier'.  Haven't been to camp in awhile?  No worries ς you've been 
missed, but not forgotten. 
 
Could spring be just around the corner?  Come to Camp Edwards and make it happen.  
Can't wait ς see you there.   

 

 
 

Wanted:  AMUUSE Ambassadors 
 
Following a wonderful weekend at Tower Hill, Michigan in October, I had the pleasure of 
extending my stay an extra day to attend the AMUUSE annual board meeting.  Before 



you accuse me of being a masochist, let me say I did this of my own free will.  Once 
again, I was simply blown away by the hard work and commitment shown by the board 
members.  These folks worked tirelessly to plan the 2017 camps and weekends, striving 
to provide new experiences, while keeping a sharp eye on the budget.  We owe them a 
debt of gratitude. 
 
One of the objectives expressed at the meeting, was the importance of keeping this all-
volunteer organization going strong into the future.  We all acknowledge how life-
changing our beloved camp has been in our lives.  AMUUSE blossoms when we have our 
ŎƻǊŜ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƻŦ ǊŜǘǳǊƴƛƴƎ ŎŀƳǇŜǊǎ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ŦǊŜǎƘ ŎǊƻǇ ƻŦ άƴŜǿōƛŜǎέΦ  ¢ƻ ǘƘŀǘ ŜƴŘΣ L 
invite you to become an AMUUSE ambassador in your area.  To put it simply:  who 
knows the lay of the land better than a local?   
 
You may have found out about AMUUSE through a brochure at church or a welcoming 
invitation from a friend, but there are plenty of singles out there who haven't gotten the 
word.  They're the folks who stop at the corner coffee shop for their morning latte' or 
take in a movie matinee on a lazy Sunday afternoon.  Maybe they're standing in line at 
your grocery store or picking up a reserved book at the library.  Perhaps they're a new 
acquaintance from a Meet-¦Ǉ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƻǊ ŀ άǊŜƎǳƭŀǊέ ŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ ƎȅƳΦ  {ŀŘƭȅΣ ǘƘŜȅϥŘ ƴŜǾŜǊ ŦƛƴŘ 
out about AMUUSE without your help.   
 
But what's in it for ME, you ask in that unselfish manner of yours? [ :)]  Only the 
opportunity to increase your chances of finding camp carpool buddies and maybe ς just 
maybe ς making a future luv connection.  Geographic proximity is a real bonus. You'll 
never know until you try. 
 
Contact Gwen Valore  to get an AMUUSE ambassador packet.  You'll find fliers you can 
post in public places and handy 'business cards' to pass along to interested prospects.  
 
And, we need ambassadors to churches.  Folks who will make sure our information is 
displayed rather than tossed by the church secretary.  Let Gwen know that you are 
ǿƛƭƭƛƴƎ ǘƻ Řƻ ǘƘƛǎ ŀƴŘ ƭŜǘ ƘŜǊ ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘƛŎƘ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΦ  ²Ŝ ŘƻƴΩt want to duplicate 
information to churches. 
 
 Best of all, you'll be helping AMUUSE thrive well into the future.  A prospect we can all 
support. 
 
                      Jeanne Koranda 
 
 



 
July Camp 2017 “Nature-Where the Wild Things Are”  by Gwen Valore 

 

Is it too early to be thinking about camp next year? NO! It’s never too early to think about 

camp. So gear up your animal prints and prepare for camp where we will be WILD!  I hope 

you will be wild about the tentative morning groups we have so far. You can indulge your 

wildest imaginations when you take a writing group with Pat. You can get into the wildest 

positions in a Yoga class led by Sandy. You can become a wild artist in a watercolor class 

with Jill, and I won’t even go to how wild you might be in massage class with Sue. This is 

only the beginning, more groups are coming. Start thinking of what you can dress as in our 

“If I Ran the Zoo” costume party where Max will lead the wild things in a rumpus at the 

camp. See you in July! 

 
 

 

 
 

A tribute to William Watson 

Our dear friend and long-time camper William Watson passed away early Saturday morning 

Oct. 29. His death stunned us given that 1) it was quite sudden and 2) his esteemed status 

in the camper community. All of us who knew William either for many years or for a 

relatively short time grieve our loss. As one who first met him in the early '90s I knew him 

on many fronts. He was a healer and also recognized as a superb workshop leader 

whose groups were universally praised. He listened to us as we contributed in his groups or 



in private conversations. You could trust him to comprehend an issue and offer well-

appreciated feedback. 

 

To a person people have repeatedly mentioned this trait as a tribute to him. 

As we know he had a marvelous sense of humor which he masterfully displayed at camp 

shows---- see Saug 2011 video. 

 

Many of us knew him as the "Tree Person." For many years he ran his own landscape 

business (Lucky Pierre's). As one who helped him on a few occasions I saw how capable and 

quick he was at completing these jobs. 

 

Among his many outside interests, William was an active reader. As AnnPatrice has told us, 

"William loved libraries!"  In fact, he worked for the Library Network. 

A very unique individual like William doesn't cross our paths very often, if at all. He, 

unquestionably, left a mark on all of us in the AMUUSE community. We extend our love, 

sympathy and prayers to his grieving widow AnnPatrice (of course, an AMUUSEr, also), his 

son Jim and wish that his memory ever be for a blessing. RIP William!! 

 

Sheldon 

 

The date for submissions for the next newsletter is January 16th.   

Please submit something.  Thanks   Sharon 

 

The annual meeting minutes are on the next page.  I couldn’t make them 

larger or get them started on this page.  Please don’t miss them. 



 


